Institution Set Standards: Spring 2023 AIQ Recommendations
During the 2022-2023 academic year, AIQ initiated a special review of the fall success rates ISS cluster in response to institutional data demonstrating that the college had dipped below its ISS floor on 2 of the 3 metrics: credit success and CTE success. During this analysis, the committee discussed the increasing proportion of online courses offered by the college since the pandemic and the lower success rates traditionally associated with online courses. The committee resolved that the current fall success rates metrics were insufficient to guide institutional evaluations of student success rates due to the larger proportion of online course offerings. Therefore, AIQ developed recommendations to track course success rates by modality (see attached chart).
On March 28, 2023, several BC faculty offered a presentation to AIQ detailing the benefits of participating in professional development programs like Person Up! The faculty demonstrated that participation in the professional development led to online course success rates higher than the current ISS metrics, and in some cases, higher than the course success rates recorded for face to face sections of the same course. The PPT for the presentation is available at the AIQ committee page. 
Therefore, in addition to the ISS recommendations noted in the accompanying chart, AIQ recommends that the college explore opportunities to encourage faculty participation in professional development programs aimed at online instruction. Strategies to promote participation may include the following:
A) Demonstration of online instructional proficiency through successful completion of training; 
B) Identify any available funding options to provide stipends to faculty completing online instructional training;
C) Utilization of departmental rules to give priority to instructors to teach online if they have completed training.

